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All deans, department chairs, and 

faculty members are enjoined to 

initiate and integrate the said themes 

in course lessons and activities. 

Office heads are likewise 

encouraged to help promote the 

theme in their offices. 

 

 

 

The Week Ahead 
Date Time Activity/ Event In-charge Audience/ Participants Location/ Venue 

Sept. 5 
– 8 

8:00 am – 
5:00 pm 

CHMSUan Freshers Week and 
College Orientation 

FSG, College 
Deans, OSA 

Students All campuses 

Sept 7 
8:00 am – 
5:00 pm 

Neo LMS Training ICT-MIS 
CAS Faculty, CoED 

Faculty 

3rd Floor, Function 
Hall, Green 

Building, Talisay 
(Main) Campus 

Sept 7 1:00 pm VPAA Special Meeting VPAA 

Director: CEA, GSCE, 
OSA, GAD, Guidance 

Services; VPRE, VPAA, 
Legal Counsel 

Zoom, Inc. 

Sept 8 
8:00 am – 
5:00 pm 

CHEDRO Consultative Meeting 
with GAD Focal Persons of SUC in 

Region VI 

CHEDRO VI, 
GAD 

GAD Focal Persons of 
SUC in Region VI 

3rd Floor, Function 
Hall, Green 

Building, Talisay 
(Main) Campus 

 
 AACCUP Level III Phase 2 Survey Visit in 

Binalbagan Campus of the six programs was 

completed on August 29-31, 2022 via Zoom 

platform. The programs covered were Bachelor of 

Elementary Education, Bachelor of Secondary 

Education, Bachelor of Science in Business 

Administration, Bachelor of Science in 

Criminology, Bachelor of Science in Fisheries and 

Bachelor of Science in Information Technology. 

This was followed by the AACCUP Level III Phase 

2 Survey Visit in the Alijis Campus on August 31-

Septemeber 2, 2022 via Zoom platform which 

covered four programs under the College of 

Education, College of Industrial Technology and 

College of Computer Studies. 

 

 The Stakeholders Orientation on the Conduct 

of Face-to-Face Classes for AY 2022-2023 was 

held last August 31, 2022 via Zoom and Facebook 

Live. Vice President for Academic Affairs Jay B. 

Estrellas, EdD discussed guidelines and updates 

on the conduct of face-to-face classes as well as 

the school’s plan of action for specific quarantine 

scenarios and strategies to transition back to in-

person classes. The Calendar of Activities was 

then presented by the Director for Student Affairs 

Janet P. Espinosa, PhD. 

 

 Administrators of the Batangas State 
University, led by its President Tirso A. 
Ronquillo, PhD, visited Carlos Hilado Memorial 
State University Talisay (Main) Campus on August 
31, 2022. They were welcomed by CHMSU 
President Norberto P. Mangulabnan, PhD, Vice 
President for Academic Affairs Jay B. Estrellas, 
EdD, College of Industrial Technology Dean Engr. 
Russel M. Dela Torre, PhD, and College of 
Engineering Dean Engr. Grace C. Gerona. 

 

The guests also planned for the Academic 
Bridging Program between BatStateU and 
CHMSU during their stay in the province. 

 

 On September 2, 2022, the Carlos Hilado 
Memorial State University formally installed 
Norberto P. Mangulabnan, PhD as the 1st 
University President. The ceremony was held at 
the Multi-purpose Gym, CHMSU Talisay (Main) 
Campus, with administrators, faculty, staff, 

Highlights of the Week 
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students, and guests from academic institutions 
and the local government in the audience. Marita 
R. Canapi, EdD, CHED Commissioner and 
CHMSU Board of Regents Chair, presented the 
Appointment of the President and administered the 
Oath of Office. 

 

A special recognition of the late Renato M. Sorolla, 
PhD was also included in the program and a 
Plaque of Appreciation was presented to his 
family. 

 

The event closed with congratulatory messages 
from Dumaguete City Mayor Felipe Antonio B. 
Remollo and Philippine Association of State 
Universities and Colleges (PASUC) President 
Tirso A. Ronquillo, PhD. A reception followed at 
the Nature’s Village Resort. 

 

How to Be a Good 

Public Servant: 5 Expert 

Tips 

Be willing to Consistently Learn 
 

No matter where you may be in your 

career as a public servant, you can 

become an excellent public servant 

by being willing to consistently learn. 

Learning new skills isn’t something 

you only do at the beginning of your 

new career. By learning regularly, 

you will increase your level of 

creativity, come up with new ideas 

that you may not have come up with 

previously, and will broaden your 

overall ability to succeed in your job 

responsibilities. 

 

Strive to Improve 

Communication with Others 
 

Communication is a vital part to be a great 

public servant. When you are serving your 

community, you need to be able to openly 

and professionally communicate with those 

that you come into contact with. Some ways 

to start improving your communication skills 

is by paying attention to how intently you 

listen to those you communicate with. In 

order to improve your communication skills, 

it is essential for you to improve the way you 

listen to others first. If you don’t fully understand what others are telling 

you, you’ll have a hard time being able to respond properly. Becoming 

an excellent listener is the most important step when it comes to 

improving your overall communication skills. 

 

Develop a Passion to Make a 

Difference 
 

When it comes to doing your job as a public 

servant, the main purpose of your role is to 

help your community and do what you can 

to make a positive difference. This is 

accurate no matter what specific job role 

you may have in the public servant area. To 

really set yourself a part as a public servant 

you should strive to develop a passion to 

make a difference. Having a passion to 

make a difference is another way to help 

you solve more problems for your community, like regularly increasing 

your level of knowledge. When you truly have a passion to make a 

difference, you may also notice that you are often more kind and patient 

with members of your community. This is another way that your passion 

to make a difference can help you be a good public servant. 

 

Be Willing to Accept Feedback 
 

To set yourself apart in any career field, 

including working as a public servant, it is 

highly encouraged that you are willing and 

able to positively accept feedback. If you 

regularly get defensive and don’t take 

feedback well, it is highly unlikely that your 

supervisors will consider you for more 

advanced roles in your career. In order to be 

considered for higher-level positions, it is 

important you listen to feedback with a good 

attitude, analyze the information you’ve been given, and then use the 

information to help you develop and improve in your overall job 

responsibilities. 

 

Keep your Mind and Eyes Open 
 

Part of being a good public servant is 

staying curious and paying close 

attention. This includes both while 

performing your job responsibilities and 

while spending time in your community. 

For keeping your eyes open, this 

means you want to pay attention to both 

your job role and things you may notice 

when you’re spending time in your 

community. For example, You might 

notice a dangerous hole in the street 

you’re driving on that could cause an accident. By keeping your eyes 

open, you might notice this and then report it to someone in your 

department or branch of government that could put in the word to get 

the hole fixed. Keeping both your mind and eyes open and staying alert 

not only helps you help your community, but it also helps you make a 

great impression in your department. This will come in handy if you 

decide you want to advance in your career. 

 
Source: Civil Service HQ. (n.d). How to be a Good Public Servant. 

https://civilservicehq.com/how-to-be-a-good-public-servant-6-expert-tips 


